
January 22, 2025 

Dear East Wake Magnet High School Students and Families, 

It is with great honor and enthusiasm that I step into the role of acting principal at East Wake 
Magnet High School. I recognize that transitions like this can bring mixed emotions, but I want to 
assure you that my focus remains on ensuring stability, progress, and success for every 
member of our school community. Together, we will build on the strong foundation already in 
place and strive for even greater achievements. 

The start of the second semester is a unique opportunity—a chance to set new goals, embrace 
fresh opportunities, and begin a new chapter of growth and success. For our students, this is 
the perfect time to renew your commitment to excellence, challenge yourselves academically, 
and demonstrate pride in all you do. To our parents and guardians, I thank you for your 
continued partnership and support. Your involvement is vital to the success of your child and our 
school as a whole. 

At East Wake Magnet High School, we believe in fostering a learning environment that 
encourages respect, responsibility, and resilience. I am committed to maintaining a safe, 
inclusive, and supportive space where every student can thrive, pursue their passions, and 
achieve their goals. 

My vision for East Wake Magnet High School is clear: to cultivate a culture of excellence and 
pride where every student is empowered to succeed. I will work tirelessly with our talented staff, 
dedicated families, and remarkable students to ensure that East Wake continues to be a school 
our community can be proud of. 

As we move forward together, I encourage you to embrace the Warrior spirit—stay proactive, 
respectful, and disciplined in your pursuits. Let’s make this semester a time of growth, 
achievement, and unity. 

I look forward to meeting many of you in the coming weeks. Together, we can make this an 
outstanding semester and continue to elevate the legacy of East Wake Magnet High School. 

Thank you for your support and trust. Let’s make this journey a remarkable one! 

With Warrior Pride,​
 

John A. Wall Jr.​
Acting Principal​
East Wake Magnet High School 

 


